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Membership renewal
information:

Members whose membership has
expired or is near expiration will
find their membership date
highlighted on the mailing label.

http://www.hal-pc.org/~bvare

ARRL Membership - Members are urged to reaew their ARRL membership through BVARC, allowing the club to take
advantage of reduced insurance rates. Contact John at 281-530-0432 for information
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B-VARC General Meetings
are now on the second Thursday
of each month!!!

November Chili Supper

The November meeting is time for the Annual Chili

Supper Event and BOD elections.

Please contact Kevin Foto, KD50, for information

and coordination of chili and trimmings.

His email is foto(@texas.net and phone
281-277-5886

Many thanks to John Moore for printing this
month's issue and to Claude Sessions for
production

Club Membership Application
on last page.

Board of Directors:

Kevin Foto, President - KDSO, foto@texas.net

Claude Sessions, vice-president - KSHFY, claudes@juno.com
Bill Allen, Recording Secretary - KDSIIU,
william_allen@csicontrols com

John Whiteman, Corresponding Secretary - KSLKJ,

Rex Ritz, Treasurer - KCSEEU, icrex@yahoo.com

Robert Moore, 1-Year-Director - KKSUO, kkSuo(@hal-pc.org
Mike Hardwick, NSVCX, 2-Year-Director,
nSvex(@worldnet. att. net

Paul Gray, 3-Year-Director - NOJAA, n0jaa@aol.com

Larry Jacobson, Past President - KSLJ, k5lj@nstci.com




Notes from the President — October 2001
Prez Sez:

Last night was the PACE Presentation at Fort Settlement
Middle School in Sugar Land. PACE is a Fort Bend ISD
program to expose studenis to interesting hobbies and
professions. BVARC had 2 tables full of equipment and
information regarding our club and the hobby in general.
The exhibit was well received with many interested
students stopping by. I would like to thank Cameron, Bud,
Scott, Curtis, Curtis Jr. and my wife for their time and
efforts which made this exhibit possible.

Last months presentstions on Quads and Yagis bv Ross
Lawler and DX by Charies Frost were very informative.
We need more members to step forward and provide
quality technical presentations. Thanks again for your
presemtations.

November is Chili Supper and Board Elections Month.
The best chili entry will win a prize. ' We still need more
volunteers to bring chili and toppings. So far the response
has been poor. If you wish to bring chili or anything else
to the next meeting, please contact me by phone or email
at kdSo@texas.net.

December is Homebrew Month. The winning homebrew
project entrant will win a new Alinco HT. If you have a
project in process, please finish it in time for the December
contest at the General Membership meeting.

1 hope to visit with you at the next meeting.

73,

Kevin Foto/KDS0

B-VARC HAS AN ELMER, ROSS LAWLER, WSHFF

Ross, WSHFF, has agreed to be the ELMER for the club.
He will help prospective hams and new members get
started in Ham Radio and the ciub, His email is
wShif@juno.com and phone is 281-342-3340.

Many thanks to Ross for this undertaking,

SCHEDULE OF BVARC Activities

VE Sessions Change of Location:

The ARRL VEC amateur license tests which are given by
B-VARC on the second Tuesday of each month has been
moved to:

Housten Community College,

Scarcella Technology Center
10141 Cash Road, Stafford, TX

Parking in the rear --
General BOD VEC
Month Meeting Program Meeting  Test
Nov 8  |Chili supper and Board 1 13
elections .
Dec 11  |Home Brew Night 18 11
Jan 4  [Banquet TBA TBA
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BRAZOS VALLEY AMATEUR RADIO CLUB
Board of Directors Meeting — July 11, 2001

President Kevin Foto called the meeting to order at 7:25
p.m. with a quorum.

Those in attendance were:

President Kevin Foto-KD50, Treasurer Rex Ritz -
KCS5EEU, 3-Year Director Paul Gray-NOJAA, Past
President Larry Jacobson-K5LJ, Corresponding Secretary
John Whiteman-K51.KJ, 1-Year Directer Robert Moore -
KK5UO

Recording Secretary Report by Bill Allen-KDSIU: Bill

was not able to attend the meeting due to personal reasons,

Corresponding Secretary Report by John Whiteman-
KS5LKJ: As of July 11™ the club had 129 members with 78
in the ARRL, 16 life members and 12 family members.
New club rosters were presemed and there will be a roster
out for all members to verify their roster information at the
next general meeting Larry Jacobson made a motion to
pass the report and wes seconded by Robert Moore and
motion then passed unanimously.

Treasurer Report by Rex Ritz - KCSEEU: (The report is
available from Rex for members.) Rex reported the field
day pins are in and the pins will be distributed at the next
club meeting. There was also one new life member. All
accounts are current. Larry Jacobson made a motion to




pass the report and was seconded by Rex Ritz and motion
then passed unanimously.

Vice President Report by Claude Sessions-KSHFY:
Claude was not able to attend the meeting due to personal
reasons

Presidential Report by Kevin Foto-KD50: The President
discussed how well the field day event went.

He stated there would be a Balloon Launch Team (“BLT-
18”) show for September. The clubs next field day location
and details was discussed. The Board discussed numerous
items. John Whiteman made a motion to pass the report
and was seconded by Rex Ritz and motion then passed
unanimously,

At Large Report by Paul Gray-NOJAA: Paul gave a brief
overview. Ways of recognizing individual and group
accomplishments were discussed. It was decided that field
day announcements would be made at the next general
meeting. A motion was made by Kevin Foto and seconded
by Robert Moore and motion then passed unanimously.

1-Year Director Robert Moore -KK5UO: Robert gave a
report and answered questions on club amateur radio
license classes. He expressed an interest in giving a TECH
class this fall and possibly a code class if there is enough
interest,

Motion was made to adjourn by Larry Jacobson and
seconded by Kevin Foto. Motion passed unanimously and
the meeting was adjourned at 8:39pm.

Respectfully submitted by Recording Secretary Bill Allen-
KDSITU.

BRAZOS VALLEY AMATEUR RADIO CLUB
Board of Directors Meeting — August 2, 2001

President Kevin Foto called the meeting to order at 7:15
p.m. with a quorum.

Those in attendance were:

President Kevin Foto-KD50, 2-year board member Mike
Hardwick - NSVCX, Treasurer Rex Ritz - KCSEEU,
Corresponding Secretary John Whiteman-K5LKJ, 1-Year
Director Robert Moore -KK5UO, Cameron Mitchell -
K5CAM, Recording Secretary Bill Allen-KDSITU

Recording Secretary Report by Bill Allen-KDS5IIU:
Reviewed the June 2001 BOD minutes. Motion made by
Robert Moore and seconded by Mike Hardwick to approve
June 2001 BOD minutes and motion carried unanimously.

Corresponding Secretary Report by John Whiteman-

KSLKJ: As of August 2™ the club had 124 members with
58 in the ARRL, 16 life members and 11 family members.
Possible changes and updates of the roster were discussed.
Individual club member index cards for sorting and
keeping member statuses up to date were discussed. Kevin
Foto made a motion to pass the report and was seconded
by Bill Allen and motion then passed unanimously.

Treasurer Report by Rex Ritz - KCSEEU: (Member may
obtain a copy of the report from Rex.) All accounts are
current. Robert Moore made a motion to pass the report
and was seconded by John Whiteman and motion then
passed unanimously.

Vice President Report by Claude Sessions-KSHFY:
Claude was not able to attend the meeting due to personal

reasons
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Presidential Report by Kevin Foto-KD50O: The President
discussed how well the field day event went. The club
discussed arrangements and handling the additional details
for this years banquet. Next years possible locations for
field day were discussed. The BVARC and MERA
associations pertaining to the club were discussed. It was
decided that the club would amend its literature and/or
announcements to state as follows: “The Brazos Valley
Amateur Radio Club would like to thank the MERA
repeater association for the use of its equipment ". He
stated that he has turned in all needed field day reports and
information to the ARRL. Ice cream social details were
discussed. John Whiteman made a motion to pass the
report and was seconded by Bill Allen and motion then

passed unanimously.

1-Year Director Robert Moore -KKSUQ: Robert gave a
report and answered questions on club amateur radio
license classes. He expressed an interest in giving a Morse
code class this fall and possibly a code class if there is
enough interest. John Whiteman made a motion to pass the
report and was seconded by Kevin Foto and motion passed
unanimous

Public Service Update by Mike Hardwick-N5VCX: Mike
was asked for local repeater statuses and discussed




possible repairs and current status of the MERA
associations’ repeater, which we are allowed to use. He

aiso gave a report on the overall successful report of recent .

event. Web updates for future events should be posted
soon. He stated he was looking for assistance for future
events and to contact him if you are able to help. Kevin
Foto made a motion to pass the report and was seconded
by Bill Allen and motion passed unanimously.

Metion was made to adjourn by Robert Moore and
seconded by John Whiteman. Motion passed unanimously
and the meeting was adjourned at 8:45pm.

Respectfully submitted by Recording Secretary Bill Allen-
KDsSIU

SCANNER JACK'S Comer
by Juck Roberts, KBSTMY

Here are some items you must look for when you buy a
scanner.

1 frequeny range
2 all trunk tracker scanners will do conventional scanning
but not at the

same time

3 selectivity

4 sensitivi

5 15 it a dual or a triple conversion

6 antenna the higher the better

Services and Producs:
Umplate Custom B:::Camxt:s
omputer  Repe/Upgrades
Network Design/Instailstion

olutions Components/Saftware/Accessories

345 Dulles Ave, Suite B i;
Stafford, Tx 77477 5

Phone 281-261-5220 i
|

RESULTS OF THE October 9th
‘B-VARC AMATEUR EXAMINATION SESSION
by: Jobhn Moore, KKSNU

B-VARC sponsored and administered the ARRL's
Amateur Radio Examination session that was held on

Tuesday, October 9, 2001 at HCC's Scarcella Technology
Campus here in Stafford.

MEMBERS OF THE VE TEAM:

Carl Albrecht, AASTW
Larry Jacobson, KSLJ
John Moore, KKSNU
Mark Winslet, KMSWR

One examination element was administered during the
evening to a single applicant, who was unsuccessful in
obtaining a passing score. The overall "pass rate® for the
evening was 0%.

Many thanks to all the Team Members and Assistants who
volunteer their valuable time and effort each month.

All of us at B-VARC again thank everyone at HCC
Scarcella Technology Center for making these excellent
classroom facilities available to us for our exams each
month.

MONDAY NIGHT PSN check-ins
(KCSVYZ net control)

8/13 - 17 - Bruce
8/20 - 28 - Jack
8/27 - 24 - Doug
9/3/-22 - Cam
9/10 - 26 - Bruce
917 -20 - Jack
9/24 - 25 - Doug
10/1 - 17 - Cam
10/8 - 24 - Bruce
10/15 - 30 - Jack
10422 - 26 - Jack

B-VARC RAG CHEW Net Check-Ins for August 2001
by Sam Wilson, NSCPA

Just WHAT IS the Rag Chew Net? Well it's a chance for
you to get on the low bands and hang out with other B-
VARC members, as well as hams from around the south
central US! WHAT?? Don't have voice privileges? Gota
short-wave receiver? Dial in and listen, then check in
using the teiephone number announced at the beginning of
each net.

9/05/01--N5CPA (NC), K5CEK, K5LJ, KSTWM,
NSVXU, WA4KSM, WBSSRN, KKSUO. (8)

9/12/01—N5CPA (NC), K5CEK, KESSR, WB5SRN,
K5VRJ, ABSBA, KKSUO, KDSFDN, KBSE. (9)

9/19/01--NSCPA (NC), K5VRJ, ABSBA, KSTWM,



KBSF, WB3SRN, K5SCEK, KESSR, N5VXU, KDSFDN.

7 (10)

9/26/01—NSCPA (NC), KSCEK, KESSR, N5VXU,
KBSF, K5JTWM, KCSTAR, K5VRI, ABSBA, KDSFDN,
KMSSV. (11)

TS Atwell Dr
Houston TX 77081-8803
PHOMNE: 71523-8004

CITY | =25

ELECTRONIC| =man: sn@enysiscironics.com
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Store Hours: Mon-Fri 9:00-%5:00

Alex-WASUHT

WEB SITE: Myriiwwecityoloctronica.con

CC&R’s submitted by Allen, NSXZ
The following was copied from the ARRL Newsletier
=>ARRL MEMBERS' HELP NEEDED WITH CC&R

7/~ EFFORT

ARRL is encouraging members to write their members of
Congress in an effort to build awareness in Congress that
private land-use regulations have become a real problem
for many Amateur Radio operators. ARRL Legislative and
Public Affairs Manager Steve Mansfield NIMZA, says
support from the amateur community will belp to backstop
the League's efforts to meet with efected representatives
and staffers on Capitol Hill to discuss possible legislation.
"In the meaniime, we comirue to prow! the halls of
Congress in search of supporters!”-Mansfield said. As
condominium compiexes and planned commumities
proliferate, covenants, conditions and restrictions, or
CC&Rs, have become a growing obstacle to amsteyrs who
want to erect antennas. At its July mesting, the ARRL
Board of Directors adopted a goal of legislative action to
help overcome the restrictions that CC&Rs impose on
Amateur Radio antennas. Amateurs who are affected by
CC&Rs-or who know someone in their Congressional
district who is-are invited to adapt the ARRL's sample
letter to their own situstions and consider sending it to
therr Congressional representative. A sample of the letter is
ontheARRLWebmte

Enm»

a chmmtwvesmadmg addnm,mm the US House of
RepresemanvesWeb site,

e v/wit

Those writing are requested to share their corresponden
with Steve Mansfield, NIMZA, Legisiative and Public
Affairs Manager, ARRL, 225 Main St,

Newington, CT 06111; nimza@arrl.org.

C'mon guys and gals, we need your help. (Even y'all whe
have problems with the ARRL.) This doesn't affect all
hams directly, but it sure does affect a lot of us! I think i
does affect all hams indirectly by making it so much
harder to erect outside antennas on their homes, which I
feel is one of the main problems contributing to the decli
in the ham radio population. It may be a long shot or a
long time, but please start sending snail mail, email,
telegrams, and phone cails to your representatives! I thin
now is an excellent time to get their attention, with the
aftermath of the Sept. 11th bombing just behind us. I thi
they might just have theirs ears tuned to anything that
would be of help in case of a disaster in their home distri

Please forward this to every ham you know, bring it up
club meetings, include it with your QSL cards, etc.
whatever it takes to get the word out and the letters to
Washington DC.

For those of you in Texas, here are our Senators;

THE HONORABLE PHIL GRAMM (R - TX)
370 RUSSELL SENATE OFFICE BUILDING
WASHINGTON DC 20510
(202) 224-2934
phil_gramm{@gramm senate.gov
<mailto:phj ; €.20V>

THE HONORABLE KAY BAILY HUTCHINSON (R -

)

284 RUSSELL SENATE OFFICE BUILDING
WASHINGTON DC 20510

(202) 224-5922

senator@hutchison. senate.gov

<mailto: tchison sena v

Representatives can be found at the address above by you
city, county or zip code.

Thanks and good luck fo all of us!

Allen R. Brier NSXZ N.1.CE.T, SET Fire Alarm System



PUBLIC SERVICE EVENTS FROM MIKE HARDWICK, NSVCX

November

Novemberfest Bi ide - Texas
http://www.cri-usa.org/cri.htm
November 3, 2001

Robert Temple - WD5DBZ
E-mail Address(es): Robert.B.Temple/@usa.conoco.com

American Heart Walk - Houston
http://www.americanheart.org/heartwalk/index.htmi
November 3, 2001

Needing a Coordinator!

The coordinator would like 7 to 10 operators to handle
communications along the route. The main reason for the
communications is for medical situation that may arise.
The amateurs may be working with the event officials as
well as on their communications channels as well.

Event contact: Jimmy Hatzis - 713-610-5021

E-mail Address(es): Jimmy.Hatzis@heart.org

25K Marathon Warm-Up Series - Houston

hgp:f:’mw.rrca.omjclubsfdami!065.htm
November 11, 2001

Needing a Coordinator!

ADDED!

2nd Annual West Houston Tailgate & Swap Fest -
Houston

The Farm and Ranch Club - On Hwy. 6 about 2
miles north of I-10

Saturday, November 24th, 2001 7AM till 11AM
Free Admission

For more details, contact Jeff - NSCEP

E-mail Addresses(es): nScep@flex.net

December

30K Marathon Warm-Up Series - Sugariand
December 2, 2001

Mike Hardwick - N5VCX
E-mail Address(es): nSvex@worldnet.att.net

January, 2002

San Antonio SWAPFEST'02 and Texas VHF-FM
Society Win t

January 12, 2002

Little Joe's Country Gold

7405 Old Pearsall Rd.

San Antonio, Texas

Royce KASOHJ - 210-680-0432

E-mail Address(es): swapfest01@juno.com

Houston Marathon - Houston
nng:,i’\»ww.commhousloumammon.conUcomw.htm
January 20, 2002

Carl Hacker - KBSLDY

E-mail Address(es): chacker@sph.uth.tmc.edu
University of Texas Health Science Center at Houston
School of Public Health

RAS W3l12

1200 Herman Pressler

Houston, TX 77030

Voice: 713-500-9185

Facsimile: 713-500-9171

Bud, Cam, Scott, Kevin, and Curtis, Jr. at the
PACE Event
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BRAZOS VALLEY AMATEUR RADIO CLUB - 2001
Membership Appiication

Ranewal Reater Update OMLY

New

Ragular membership dues are $16.00/ year. Lifetima Mamberships are $160.00
Additional family members may join B-VARC for only $2.00/year each with no
additonal copy of the newsletter.

Nama: Call:

Additional Family Metbers: Call:

Addrass: Eva Phona (

Day FPhone (

Zip+d:

eMail address:

License Class

ARRL Msmbarship?

Novice General Lifa

Technician Advanced Annual

Tadlh+ Extra Not a mamber

Formsr Ham Not Yet a Ham (pls join/renew via B-VARC)
Rami ttance:

Regular Metbership + Family Menbership
B-VARC *LIFE MEMEERSHIPS* at $160/Person
ARRI, membership (includes QST subscripticn) @$34

I agree to cbserve the By-Laws of the Club and the rules and
regulations of the Federal Comminications Commission.

Signature Date

Please make checks payable to BRAZOS VALLEY AMATEUR RADIC
CLUB and show your callsign, if any. Send form and check to:

B-VARC, P.0. Box 1630, Missouri City TX 77459-16320

Cancalled check is your receaipt; expiry date shown on newsletter label.

Dues recaived 5 By Date
ARRL mambership processed by Date
Database entry by Date

Welcome to the Brazos Valley Amateur Radio Club! Join in the fun of being 2 ham! Please make your check payabie to BRAZOS
YALLEY AMATEUR RADIO CLUB with your callsign, if any, shown ou your check.
Your cancelled check is your receipt; membership is for the year shown on the newsletter address label.
¢ BRAZOS VALLEY AMATEUR RADIO CLUB
P.0. Box 1630
Missouri City, TX 77459-1630



The Monthly Publication of the
Brazos Valley Amateur Radio Club.

Serving the Greater Houston Area.
Club Calisign - KC50IG

B-VARC’s Website: http://www.hal-pe.org/~bvare

Editor: Cameron Mitchell, KSCAM, kScam@arrl net
Production: Claude Sessions, KSHFY, claudes@juno.com
John Moore, KK5SNU, jwm(@hal-pc org

The Brazos Valley Amateur Radio Club (B-VARC) was originally organized in 1978, primarily as an emergency communications group
available to assist the communities of Missouri Citv and Stafford, when required. Since that time, B-VARC has grown and expanded its
activities to become the most active HAM radio club in the Southwest Houston area.

Today, B-VARC is truly a general-interest club with an impressive record of Public Service. The Amateur Radio Relay League (ARRL) has
recognized the Commitment to service with the coveted status of Special Service Club. We are proud of our members who represent the finest
in Amateur Radio. Membership is not limited to licensed operators. but is open to anyone with an interest in Amateur Radio. Meetings are
held generally at 7:30 p.m. on the second Thursday of each month, at the Sugar Land Community Center. Talk-in assistance is available in the
145.470, and 444.550 MHz repeaters. Membership dues are $16 annually.

B-VARC conducts A.R.R.L. VEC license exam sessions on the second Tuesday of each month. B-VARC also conducts a Public Service Net at
9:00 P. M. each Monday on the 145.470 and 444 .55 (MERA) repeaters.

To obtain information about the club, its activities, or about joining B-VARC, contact John, KSLKJ, at 281-530-0432. New members
and prospective hams should contact the Club's “Elmer”, Ross, WSHFF at 281-342-3340 or wShffi@juno.com.

B-VARC Meeting Schedule B-VARC Eating Schedule
Saturdays-7:00 am. to 2:00 am. Location: New York Cotfee Shop.
The next general membership meeting is Thursday. 9720 Hilleroft.
November 8, 2001.
Also at 7:30 a. m. Locauon: Viking Den on 90A, Statford.

Location:

7:30 p.m. Sugar Land Communitv Center, 226 Matlage 3™ Friday dinners — November 16 at Panda Garden Chinese Restaurant. 1043

Way, Sugar Land Texas Eldndge Road iFM 1876), at Jesse Pirtle Blvd. in Sugar Land - 6:30 p.m.
SHARP!
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